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Committee of the United States Pharmacopeia, both tenth and eleventh revisions, 
as a member of the Committee on Botany and Pharmacognosy. He has been chair- 
man of the Committee of Revision of the National Formulary since 1929 and has 
done a splendid piece of work in the preparation of the N. F. VI. He has been 
president of the National Conference on Pharmaceutical Research since 1929. He 
was active in the formation of the International Color Council and its chairman for 
several years. He has served the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION as 
vice-president and as a member of important committees. He is co-author of a 
well-known text in pharmacognosy and has written more than a hundred papers 
that have been published in pharmaceutical journals. In 1934, the Philadelphia 
College of Pharmacy conferred on him the honorary degree of Master in Pharmacy. 

The distinguishing traits of the subject of this sketch are earnestness, industry 
and perseverance. With these he combines a broadness of view and a considera- 
tion for the feelings of others, which have made for him many warm friends. His 
well-founded religious convictions have aided him to face misfortune bravely and 
to take a sane view of life. 

In 1899, Professor Gathercoal was married to Miss Cordelia M. Poole, and three 
children, Marion, Norris and Jean, have resulted from this unim.-W. B. D. 
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BY JOHN c. XRANTZ, JR., Chairman. 

Section N, held a session on Monday afternoon Oecember 30th, a t  which nine papers were 
presented by the respective authors and one was read by title. Also a joint session was held with 
Section N a t  which three papers were read. 

Dr. George Reddish, of the St. Louis College of Pharmacy, discussed the potentialities and 
limitations of the phenol coefficient test. He stated that the test was applicable only to  the study 
of the germicidal properties of compounds of a phenol-like nature, also, Dr. Reddish pointed out 
that many of the discrepancies that are reported by various workers with this test are due largely 
to deviations from the standard technique. The use of the test in evaluating antiseptic solutions 
was questioned. 

Dr. John H. Gardner, of Washington University, discussed the chemistry of aloin. His 
researches indicated that there was possibly no anthracene nucleus in aloin and furthermore, that 
the definition of the United States Pharmacopoeia defining this substance was not correct. 

Dr. Noel E. Foss, of the School of Pharmacy of Duquesne University, prepared a large 
number of new unsymmetrical aryl sulphides. He reported on their structures, bacteriological 
activity and pharmacology. 

From the School of Medicine of the University of Maryland, John C. Krantz. Jr., and his 
associates reported on the pharmacology of trichlorethyleqe and studies that were made with it as a 
useful therapeutic agent in the treatment of angina pectoris. The effect of the various chlorinated 
ethylenes on the blood vessels of the frog was studied also. 

The thymol derivative was found to be the most germicidal. 




